

Musgrave House, Ballycurreen, Airport Road, Cork, Ireland Tel +353 (0) 21 452 2100 Fax +353 (0) 21 452 2244 Email group@musgrave.ie Web www.musgrave.ie

8th April 2010

Ban Ki-moon Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

We are pleased to confirm that Musgrave Group is committed to continuing its support for the ten principles of the Global Compact in respect to human rights, labour rights the protection of the environment and anti-corruption and to advancing them within our sphere of influence.

We are committed to continuing to make the Global Compact and its principles part of the strategy, culture and day-to-day operations of our company and undertake to continue to articulate our commitment - both to our employees, partners, clients and the public. We support public accountability and transparency and will publicly report on our progress in this regard.

Musgrave will issue a detailed Communication on Progress in our 2010 Sustainability Report due for publication in August of this year.

Sincerely yours,

John Curran

Group Environmental Executive

iman